
 

The Anglican Parish of All Souls St. Peters                                              

http://allsoulsstpeters.org.au                                                              
P.O. Box 331, Stepney 5069   

PARISH PRIEST:  The Rev’d Julia Denny-Dimitriou 08 7230 0579   
                                juliadennydimitriou@yahoo.com  
                    Julia unavailable on Mondays 

PASTORAL ASSISTANT: Elizabeth Westphalen   08 8362 5238                            
MINUTES SECRETARY:  Mano De Mel 0444 571 643,  

demel.mano@gmail.com                                                              
HALL BOOKINGS:  via the website or phone: 0419 745 456      

We are asked to remember in our prayers:-                                            
Melissa Lewis, Bishop David McCall,  Caroline Brown,   

Maurine & Colin Rains,  Rev’d Tony Tamblyn, Harriet who is having 
chemotherapy 
 

 

Remembrance of Anniversaries:   
Llewellyn Buultjens, Margaret Coles, Frank Haddrick, Jim Kennett, Nancy 
Jones 

 
 

Diocesan Cycle of Prayer - We pray for: Anglican Church of   
Kenya (Brian’s home country): the Primate Archbishop  Jackson Ole Sapit. 
In Adelaide Diocese: Women’s and Children’s Hospital: Chaplain Dianne 
Schaefer and Trevor. In Willochra: Ministry District of Eyre (Colton, Cum-
mins, Elliston, Minnipa, Sheringa, Tumby Bay, Wudinna): Brian Bascombe. 
In The Murray: Upper Limestone Coast (Kingston - Robe): David Patterson. 
In the National Church, the Bishop to the Armed Forces: Grant Dibden and 
Jeanette.    

 
 
 

PARISH COUNCIL 2020 
Priest : Rev’d Julia Denny-Dimitriou. 08 7230 0579 

Priest’s Warden: Sara Blunt 0400 028 537 
People’s Warden: Colin McLeay 08 8362 1949 

Treasurer: Suzette Crees 0419 745 456 
Minutes Secretary: Mano De Mel 0444 571 643 

Emma Robinson: 0412 002 123  

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

ALL SOULS’ ANGLICAN CHURCH  

THE PARISH OF ST. PETERS 
http://allsoulsstpeters.org.au/ 

 

 

 

10 May 2020 - FIFTH SUNDAY OF EASTER  

and MOTHER’S DAY 

  
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                             

           
     - Marilyn Ehle      
                                                         

 

Churches are not being closed. 

Buildings have been closed. 

We are the church! We remain. 
 

 
 

ALL SERVICES CANCELLED UNTIL FURTHER NOTICE 

Acknowledgement of Country 
We acknowledge that the land we meet on is the traditional land of Kaurna people; we 

respect their spiritual relationship with their Country and we pay respect to elders past, 

present and future. – nunku.org.au 

 

http://allsoulsstpeters.org.au/
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Readings for Sixth Sunday of Easter 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

Rolling Garage Sale  
Thanks to COVID19 our planned Garage Sale 
on March 26th has been postponed, so         
welcome to the “Rolling Garage Sale”.  From 
time to time we will post items for sale, starting 
with ceramic hymn numbers that are very  
fashionable as retro house numbers. At $20 
each for a piece of All Souls’ history, please 

contact Julia if you want a set, but “Hurry while stocks last”!  Two sets of 
“124”  already sold.  
 
 

Coffee and Chat Sundays at 10.30am  
  

The first Coffee and Chat “met” last Sunday 
via Skype, with five people logged on. It 
was wonderful to see one another and to 
catch up. If you would like to join this 
“virtual coffee date” please let Mano or me 
know. You need the Skype software on 
your computer. Mano can help you set up a 
Skype ID so that you can join in. – Julia     
 
 

1ST READING PSALM 2ND READING GOSPEL 

Acts  
17: 22-31 

Psalm  
66: 7-19 

1 Peter 
3: 8-22 

John 
14: 15-21 

Keep in touch online  
Please check in to our website and Face-
book page to keep up with parish news: 
https://www.allsoulsstpeters.org.au/;    
 

https://www.facebook.com/All-Souls-
StPeters 

Community News 
 
Do you have any good news to share? Please 
share with us!  

 

juliadennydimitriou@yahoo.com 0872 300 579   
demel.mano@gmail.com 0444 571 643 

 

News from the Diocese 
An Evening with Bishop Jeffrey Driver  
A free online event on May 14 starting at 7.30pm to hear 
Bishop Jeffrey Driver explain his challenging role in the 
struggling Newton      Theological College in Papua New 
Guinea. Hosted by the Rev’d Stephen Daughtry, the talk 
will be followed by a live Q&A with a chance to ask 
questions. Everyone is welcome to join,  register 
at: https://bishopdriver.eventbrite.com.au. 

 

Assistant to the Primate (AP) appointed 
Archdeacon David Bassett of St Matthew’s Kensington has been appointed as   
assistant to Bishop Geoff in his role as Primate, funded by General Synod. He will 
continue as Archdeacon of the City of Adelaide and the Port. He will begin as AP 
part-time in May while continuing part-time as the Rector of Kensington until  
October, when he will be AP and Archdeacon full-time.  

 
 

GOOD NEWS from the Treasurer 
When churches were closed in late March, we were concerned that envelope and 
open plate giving would be significantly reduced as a result. 

 

I am therefore delighted to tell you that giving in April was slightly higher 
than in March. Direct debit contributors continued giving, and while some who 
usually give via envelope converted to EFT, while others posted their contribu-
tions into our new letter box. Some “open plate” givers also moved to EFT. 
THANK YOU sincerely for your ongoing financial support, whatever your pre-
ferred method.  
 
 

MORE GOOD NEWS 
All Souls’ Parish has been approved for the Federal Government’s JobKeeper sub-
sidy. We will receive $1,500 per fortnight for up to six months to help with Julia’s 
stipend.  

Although we had the unexpected expense of repairs to the arch inside the 
church, this work was partially financed by fund-raising efforts from recent years. 
When services resume, we will be able to enter through the main doors again!  
 
 

BACK TO REALITY 
We have lost the income earned by the hire of Coles Hall and did not receive the 
usual Easter services bonus of around $1000 in open plate offerings. The cost of 
maintaining church services and properties does not decrease and until activities 
return to some degree of normality, we will rely heavily on your regular giving.  

Our community spirit has not been diminished but has grown in a time of 
separation and uncertainty.  Please continue to support Julia in prayer as she works 
hard to ensure that All Souls’ Parish remains relevant in the St Peters’ community. 
Thank you and keep up the good works.  – Sue 

https://anglicandioceseofadelaide.cmail20.com/t/t-l-plilrky-qjdtjetd-y/

